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U.S. Department of Justice 
 

National Security Division 
 
 
 
 

 

Foreign Investment Review Staff Washington, D.C. 20004 
 
 

August 23, 2017 
 

By E-File 
 
 

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 
Federal Communications 
Commission 445 l2th St. SW, 
Room TW-B204 
Washington, DC 20554 

 
Re: AB License, Co. LLC  
 FCC File Number:  ISP-PDR-20130702-00002 
  
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 

 
The Department of Justice (“DOJ”), with the concurrence of the Department of 
Homeland Security (DHS)  and the Department of Defense (DOD) (collectively, the 
“Agencies”), officially request termination of the Letter of Assurance (“LOA”) with AB 
License, Co. LLC (“AB”).  DOJ has learned from Trey Hanbury, the attorney for AB, that 
AB Spectrum LLC, the sole member of AB License Co. LLC, dissolved as an entity in 
December 2016.   AB notified DOJ in March 2017 that it had dissolved and disposed of all of 
its equipment.  We have attached the correspondence on this topic for your consideration. 
  
Given the information detailed herein indicating that AB is no longer in existence, the 
Agencies respectfully submit to the FCC that AB is unable to comply with its commitments 
in its December 2013 LOA signed by Assistant Attorney General for National Security John 
Carlin, DOD Chief Information Officer Teri Takai, and DHS Assistant Secretary of Policy 
David Heyman, and upon which the Agencies gave their non-objection to the granting of 
authorities and the conditions of the FCC’s 2013 granting of an international 
telecommunications certificate.  The Agencies request that the FCC terminate, declare null 
and void and no longer in effect, and/or revoke the international telecommunications 
certificate issued to AB under FCC File Number ISP-PDR-20130702-00002. 
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Should you have any questions whatsoever, please do not hesitate to contact 

me. 
 
 
 

        Sincerely, 
 

/S/ Richard Sofield 
 Richard Sofield, Principal Deputy 

Chief 
Foreign Investment Review Staff 
National Security Division 
U.S. Department of Justice 

 
 
 
 
 
cc: FCC-TTelecom@fcc.gov 
 Denise Coca (via email at denise.coca@fcc.gov) 
 David Krech (via email at david.krech@fcc.gov) 
 Adrienne McNeil (via email at Adrienne.McNeil@fcc.gov) 
 Sumita Mukhoty (via email at Sumita.Mukhoty@fcc.gov) 
 Gabrielle Kim (via email at Gabrielle.Kim@fcc.gov) 
  
 Attachments  
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